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4. On May 9, 2011, the Department  

 denied Claimant’s application 
 closed Claimant’s case 
 reduced Claimant’s benefits  

for failure to submit verification in a timely manner. 
 
5. On April 18, 2011, the Department sent notice of the  

 denial of Claimant’s application.  
 closure of Claimant’s case. 
 reduction of Claimant’s benefits. 

 
6. On May 2, 2011, Claimant filed a hearing request, protesting the  

 denial.      closure.      reduction.  
 

CONCLUSIONS OF LAW 
 

Department policies are found in the Bridges Administrative Manual (BAM), the Bridges 
Eligibility Manual (BEM) and the Reference Tables Manual (RFT).   
 

 The Family Independence Progr am (FIP) was established pursuant to  the Personal 
Responsibility and W ork Opportunity Reconc iliation Act of 1996, Public Law 104-193,  
42 USC 601, et seq .  The Department (formerly k nown as the Family Independence  
Agency) administers FIP pursuant to MCL 400.10, et seq., and 1999 AC, Rule 400.3101 
through Rule 400.3131.  FIP replaced the Aid to Dependent  Children (ADC) program 
effective October 1, 1996.   
 

 The Food Assistanc e Program (FAP) [fo rmerly known as the Food Sta mp (FS) 
program] is establis hed by  the Food St amp Act of 1977, as amend ed, and is  
implemented by the federal r egulations contained in Title 7 of the Code of Federal 
Regulations (CFR).  The Department (formerly known as the Family Independenc e 
Agency) administers FAP pursuant to MCL 400.10, et seq ., and 1999 AC, Rule 
400.3001 through Rule 400.3015.  
 

 The Medical Ass istance (MA) program is es tablished by the Title XIX of the Soc ial 
Security Act and is im plemented by Title 42 of  the Code of Federal Regulations (CFR).   
The Department (formerly known as the F amily Independence Agency)  administers the 
MA program pursuant to MCL 400.10, et seq., and MCL 400.105.   
 

 The State Disability Assistance (SDA) progr am which provides financial as sistance 
for disabled persons is established by 2004  PA 344.  The Depart ment (formerly known  
as the F amily Independence Agency) admini sters the SDA program pursuant to M CL 
400.10, et seq., and 2000 AACS, Rule 400.3151 through Rule 400.3180.   
 

 The Child Development and Care  (CDC) program is establis hed by Titles IVA, IVE 
and XX of  the Soc ial Security Act, the Ch ild Care and Developm ent Block Grant of 
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1990, and the Personal Responsibility and Work Opportunity Reconciliation Act of 1996.  
The program is implemented by  Title 45 of  the Code of Fede ral Regulations, Parts 98 
and 99.  T he Department provides servic es to adult s and children pursuant to MCL 
400.14(1) and 1999 AC, Rule 400.5001 through Rule 400.5015.   
 
Additionally, Claimant was sent a Redet ermination form (DHS 1010) on March 15, 
2011, in c onnection with her CDC case.  The completed form, and any requested 
verifications, were due on April 1, 2011.  In an April 18, 2011, Notice of Case Action, the 
Department notified Claimant t hat her CDC case would close effective May 9, 2011, 
based on Claimant's failure to return the completed redetermination form and provide 
requested proofs.   
 
At the hear ing, Claimant did not deny receiv ing the redetermination form.  She testified  
that she was certain that she had completed the form but could not specify the manner  
in which s he had returned the material.  The Department testified that it had revie wed 
Claimant's file for the period from March 15, 2011, when the redetermination form was 
sent, to April 1, 2005, when it was due, but had not found the completed form.  Because 
the Department did not have the requested docum entation in its file and Claimant could 
provide no support for her contention that she had t imely submitted it, the evidenc e 
establishes that the Departm ent acted in accordance with Department policy when it 
closed Claimant's CDC case  based o n Claiman t's failure to provide requested  
information. 
 
Based upon the above Findings of Fact and Conclusions of Law, and for the reasons 
stated on the record, the Administrative Law Judge concludes that the Department  

 properly   improperly 
 

 closed Claimant’s case. 
 denied Claimant’s application. 
 reduced Claimant’s benefits. 

 
DECISION AND ORDER 

 
The Administrative Law Judge, based upon the above Findings of Fact and Conclusions 
of Law, and for the reasons stated on the record, finds that the Department 

 did act properly.   did not act properly. 
 
Accordingly, the Depar tment’s decision is  AFFIRMED  REVERSED for the  
reasons stated above and on the record. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 






